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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
RV ~ STATE OF NEW MEXICO
et P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
, 87501
DIRECTOR - : LAND COMMISSIONER ) STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO ) EMERY C. ARNOLD :
June 15, 1977 ]

Re: CASE NO. 5917
‘Mr. Tom Kellahin ORDER NO. R=-5461
Kellahin & Fox :
Attorneys at Law .
Post Office Box 1769 ' Applicant:
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Hanaggh Petroleum Corporation

‘Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently - entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

OE D.
irector

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC____ X |
Artesia 0CC_ X :
Aztec OCC

Other Owen Lopez
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMHISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING$

CASE NO. 5917
Order No. R=5461

APPLICATION OF HANAGAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS
WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 25, 1977,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. sunets.i

NOW, on this 14 h day of J\me, 1977, the Commissica,
& quorum being p ent, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recomndati.ons of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS?
(1) That due public notice having been given as reqnired

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. .

{2) That the applicant, Hanagan Petroleum Corporation,
seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well location for its Round
Mcuntain Well No. 1 to be located 2310 feet from the North
iine and 660 feet from the East line of Section 34, Township
21 South, Range 25 Bast, NMPM, to test the Morrow formation,
Catclaw Draw=-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Maxico,

{3) That All of sald Section 34 i3 to be dedicated to
the well,

{¢) That xll of said Section 34 may reasonably be presumed
to be productive of gas in the Catclaw Draw~Morrow Gas Pool.,

(5) That a well at said unorthodox location will better

en:ble applicant to produce the gas underlying the proration
mit_
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Order No. R=5461

(6) That an offset operator with interests in the Catclaw
Draw-~Morrow Gas Pool in Section 35, Township 21 South, Range 25
East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, has objected to the
proposed location.

{7) That a well at the proposed loéation is at a standard
location relative to the North and South-lines of said Sec~-
tion 34 ° - .

(8) That a well at the proposed 1ocation is 60 pexcent
closer to the East line of said Section 34 than permitted by the
Special Pool Rules for said Catclaw Draw—Morrow Gas Pool,

(9) That a well at thae proposed location will have an area
of drainage in the Morrow formation which extends 109 net acres
into said Section 35, more than a well located at a standard
location in said pool.

(10) That to offset the advantage gained over the protesting
offset operator, production from the well at the proposed
unorthodox location should be limited from the Morrow formaticn.

(11) That such limitation should be based upon the variation
of the location from a standard location and the 109 net-acre
encroachment described in FPinding No. (9) above, and nmay
best be accomplished by assigning a wall at the proposed loca=-
tion an acreage factor of 0.74 (100 percent North/South factor
plus 40 paercent East/West factor plus 83 pexcent net-acre factor
divided by 3).

(12) That approval of the subject application subject to
the above limitation will afford the applicant the opportunity
to produce its just and equitable share of ths gas in the
subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the aungmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive numbar of wells,

a?d will otherwise ptevent waste and protect correlative
rights,

IT IS TEEREBFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox gas wall locaticn for the Morrow
formation is hereby approved for the Hanagan Petroleum corporatio+
Round Mountain Well No., 1 t0 be located at a point 2310 feet
from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of
Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Catclaw
DIa&W=HoLiowW Gas rool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
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(2) That All of said Section 34 shall be dedicated to
the above-described well. :

{3) That said well is hereby assigned an acreage
factor of 0.74 in the Morrow formation, and the operator of
the well, upon completion and connection thereof to a gas
pipeline, shall notify the gas purchaser of said acreage factor,

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem’
necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SEAL

dr/
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HUGH HANAGAN

Direct Examination by Mr. Lopez
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets
Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin

Redirect Examination by Mr. Lopez

J|ICxross Examination by Mr. Kellahin

Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets

J. B. JORDAN

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets
Cross Examination by Mr. Lopez

Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

EXHIBIT INDEX .

Applicant's Exhibit A, Ownership Map
Applicant's Exhibit B, Structure Map

Applicant's Exhibit C, Letter

spunion"s Exhibit One, Structure Map

Union's Exhibit Two, Cross Section
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MR. sTAMETSQ We will call now Case 59%17.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5917, application of Hanagan
Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. LOPEZ: If the Examiner please, my name is Owen
prez‘With the Montgomery law firm in Santa Fe appearing on
behalf of the applicant. I have cne witness to be ;worn.

" MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox
appearing orn behalf of Union Oil Company of California.

MR. STAMETS: Do you have any witnesses?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, I héve one.

MR. STAMETS: Any other appearances in this case?

Would all of the witnesses stand and be sﬁqrn at this?
time, pleaée? |

(THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)

HUGH HANAGAN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examinedlf 3

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ:
0 Would you please state your name, residence, by whom }
you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is Hugh Hanagan, I live in Roswell, New Mexich
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Iand I'm Vice President of the Hanagan Corporation.

0. Are you familiar with the application in Case Number
57197

A. Yes, 1 aii.

0. Have you previously testified before the Commission

and had your qualifications accepted as a matter of record?
" A . Yes, I have.
MR. LOPEZ: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. STAMETS: Yes, they are.

0.  (Mr. Lopez continuing.} Mr. Hanagan, what does the

applicant hope to obtain by this application?
Aiv Hanagan Petroleum Corpoiation asked for an unérthodo~'
well location in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Field éf Eddy County,
New Mexico. |
0. Turning to what hég been marked as Exhibit A would yré:;

please identify i¥?

A Exhibit A is a land ownership map.ofrthe area and it |
Ilshows the offset operators and so forth.
The green outlined area is the Catclaw Draw Unit are<§?~

which is a Federal and State approved unit. Hanagan Petroleum ?

Corporation is the operator of that unit.
The yellow ouvtlined acreage is the six hundred and
!forty acrés to be dedicated to the subject well. The’proposedf

well which would be called the Hanagan Petroleum Corporation
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Round Mountain is colored in red.
The offset operators, from this map you can see that
to the south of the proposed gas unit in Section 3 of 22, 25,

Allied Chemical owns the east half, Texas Pacific 0il Company

owns the west half. In Section 4 which would be the diagonal,
Gulf 0il Corporation owns the northeast quarter and also the
northeast of the ﬁorthwést quarter. In Section 33 which would
be the west offset acreage Amoco is the record title holder of
tha; lease. In Section 28, the diagonal northwest offset is
also Amoco, the record title owner. The north offset in
Section 27 is held by several, Union-0il éompany is the record
title owner. In the southeast gquarter in the west half of the
northeast guarter of which Hanagan Petroleum owns three—quarter;
o%ﬁthat lease. Shell 0il Company owns most of the rest of
thé’section, again with Hanagan Petroléum owning threeéquartersi
Screnson owns two forty-acre tracts of which Hanagan Petroleum
is an interest owper'there.

In Section 26, again we find,Union 0il as being the
record title owner in pért of the west half of that section.
There are several owners in there but that is in the unit area
and that section has been communitized with Hanagan Petroleum
Corporation as the operator.

The east offset is in Section 25. It is also in the

Catclaw Draw Unit and it has been unitized into the Catclaw

Draw Unit.
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I think I said Section 26 was communitized. It is
actually unitized and, of course, in Section 2 of 22, 25, the

southeast offset is owned by Hanagan and Hanagan.

MR. STAMETS: You may have said Section 25 instead

uof 35. I heard 25, my ears could have been wrong but I'm sure

you meant Section 35.
A That is correct Section 35 is the east offset,
Section 35;of 21, 25.
| 0. (Mr. Lopez continuing.) Is_the Catclaw Draw Unit
developéd on six hundred and forty acre spacing?
A Yes, it is.
0 Turning to Exhibit B, would’you please identify it?
A Exhibit B is labeled subsuff;ée contoured map on the

base of the Morrow sand. It is a subsurface structure map of

the Caﬁclaw Draw Field énd the surrounding areas. |
The color code on it is similar to the Exhibit A in

| that the proposed six hundred and forty acre gas unit on the

proposed well is outlined in yellow. The prdposed location is

outlined in géd, a red circle. The Catclaw Draw Field is --

the present productive limits of the Catclaw Draw Field is out-}

six hundred and forty acre spacing which is under Rule Two and

thét no well shall be located no nearer than sixteen hundred
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i fifty feet to the outer boundary of the section and no nearer
2 | than three hundred and thirty feet to the quarter-quarter

- 3|l section line. This is under Rule Four.

4l And Hanagan Petroleum is asking for an exception to

Ithe first part of Rule Four of the special field rules.

e 6 Also on the map you can see that the normal sixteen

| 7  hundred and fifty foot location is colored green and the normalf

F) location would be sixteen fifty feet feet from the north line

g f and sixteen fifty feet from the east line. The unorthodox

~a s
. L
e @ _
-E 8 10 | location as staked would be twenty-three hundred and ten feet
-~ gii L ‘
; wrggﬂ 11 | from the north line and six hundred and sixty feet from the
£ 2ol
wa Tha 12 | east line.
2 382
(R Eag - - }
o - §,;3 13 Alsc o the map is the wavy green line which is the
£ 3858 ]
vl ¥ .
; 'E §z°£ 14 || outline of the Catclaw Draw Unit area.
7 ° ._’h - .
B°F : . . .
e gy ; 15 The wells, the productive Morrow wells in the field
B ol
y ® o )
* 3 16 | are colored yellow, The only exception is two wells on the
[oP) E
B 17 || southwest of the field in the Revelation Morrow that we
- " 1g [ have also colored yellow.

19 The solid blue wells are wells that are dry and

20 Jabandoned in the Morrow formation. The double circle blue welll :
' - -

H 5

| are dry Morrow wells drilled by Hanagan Petroleum Corporation.
As you can see, we have four dry hoies on the west side of the
| field, one on the south side and one on the east side. So you
can see that we have taken our chances in the area and have

| come up with some production but we have also come up with six f- °
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dry holes in the Morrow,
The Catclaw Draw Field itself, as indicated on this

map, is a structural trap and it is definitely on nosing,

north-south generally trending nosing. You do have east dip

and you do have west dip so it is definitely a structural trend
énd superimposed on this structure map in dashed lines is what
we term our anticlinal axis. It is coioréﬁ‘orange on the map.
This anticlinal axis is very important, not only to this

discussion but in our hopes of obtaining production from the

S EL o

proposed well.

It can be,traced a11 the way from the no;th end of the Catclaw B
Draw Field“southwéstward through the‘Revelafion Field and on
I,Dt:wwn southwestward another eight miles into the Rdck Tank Fieldi
H Notice tﬁéf parallel to this anticlinal axis to the
west is a pronounced negative area or synélinal axis. This

synclinal axis, as you can see in the north part of the field

that is running roughly north-south, the same as the anticlinal E

structure is in the north end of the field. In the 3south end .
of the field, though, we start getting a difference. Notice
at the north end of the field the dip is much flatter, A
particularly on the east side, all the way to just roughly the
north half of the field. 1In tie south part of the field you
can see that the dip changes and is almost double east across

the Sections 25 and 26, Sections 36 and 35. 1In that area you

sk

:
3
.
|
3
|

o - . PR T . o R RN SRS
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can definitely see that there is definitely a change in the
rate of dip across those sections compared to the north end of
the field. In this area is where we think the change in the
direction of this structure begins, changes from the north-
south direction to a southwesteriy direction. 'This anticlinal
trend was in what was probably one reason that got us more,
among other reésons, but-most recent reasons to decide to
drill this well was the recent development in that Revelation-
Morrow Field scuthwest of us, located in Sections 44and 9 of
22, 25.

There have been two wells drilled recently and made
Morrow welis. The operator down there is Belco Pétroleum
Corporation. They have completéd two Morrow wells just south
of the two Morrow wells shown there in yellow in Section 16.
They are in the process of completing the third well. The most |
southerly weil is a dry hole, very recent, and it isymy under-
standing that they may have a rig in driiling the location in
Section 10 at the present time but you can see that théy are
also on a structural position. The old well drilled by
Pennzoil in Section 8 immediately west and just barely on
the plat there colored in blue, you can see they are consider-
ably west dip and also to the east of us, not much shown here

but there are some wells in the vicinity there that shows east

dip so that trend is very muchly in ‘evidence in the Revelation

area. And, of course, as you go on down to Medicine Rock the
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! [same thing happens, you have extremely steep dip on the west
2 |lside of the Rock Tank Field and as I pointed out earlier,
~a 3 ffthe structural trend that I have cet up here is parallel to

4 fthat synclinal trend that lies immediately to the west and

§ [[can be substantiated by regional well control.

v 6 Now, gettin-g ‘down to the offset wells offsetting

7 lour proposed location. The north offset to the proposed

“: 8 |location in Sect-ion‘ 27 which was ‘the Hanagan Petroleum

- g '9 Corporation No. 1. I take it back, No. 10, Catclaw Draw Unit
Q .

e % :.g 10 fwell. It was drilled and: it is, of éodrsg, a dry hole and it
s \

: ig;z 11 [lwas drilled to the Morrov} and is dry. The No. 10 Well, as you
-8

oy "Eg‘gg 12 | can see, we have as interpreted there, that we have a little

; ggg% ’ 13 | possible “nosing structure northwest, :'%mmediately northwest of

i g?ié 14 f:hat well. That is based on dip meter information which we

- :gog ' 15 |did run a dip meter on that well.:

. § ' 16 The main CatclawiDraw pay sand, which is what we

j 17 “call the "C" zone or Lower Morrow zone, the zone that is

-~ 18 productive in the two offset welis to it, one directly east

- 19 {| of the No. 10 Well and one southeast was, of course, dry. We

: 20 | recovered water in one sand and the other sand was tight in

4 21 j the Lower "C" zone so the "C" zone as such did not prove too

- - 22 || good in that particular location.

The northé‘ast offset to the proposed well irn -Section |

. 24 | 26 is a discovery well. That's where the discovery well of

25 h the Catclaw Draw Field was drilled and it is the No. 1 Hanagan |
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Petroleum Corporation No. 1 Catclaw Draw Unit Well. Thét well
is completed in what we call the field pay or the Lower Morrow
sands- or Lower "C" zone. I£ is a tight well, ié's a low
volume producer even though it's not a bad well but it is a-
less permeable well and, therefore, a low volume producing
well.

Thg east offset to the proposedviocation in
Section 35 is Hanagan Petroleum Corporation's No. 9 Catclaw
Draw Unit. This well has been an exceptionally good well, a
very very good well, a high volume well. It has produced in
excess of five billion cubic feet of gas. It is presently
shut in due to overproduction. It has been shut in since the
last of August of '76. Hopefull& Qe can get it on production

in another month or two but at any rate it is a high volume

well. It is producing out of the same sand, the Lower Morrow f

sands or "C" sands that are productive in the-weli to the
north, the No. 1 Well.

The southeast offset to the pfopbsed location in
Section 2 of 22 South, 25 Eas£, there aré two dry holeé in
that same section. The southeasterly most well located in
the southeast quarter was drilled by Tom Brown several years

ago, in fact, it was drilled before the Catclaw Draw Field

was discovered and {t was piugged after penetrating the Morrow ff%

zones.

The northernmost well in the section, located in

"




sid morrish reporting service

Qeneral Court Reporting Service
Phone (508) 632-9212

825 Calle Mejia, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

10

11

12

13

14

A8

16

17

18

18

21

23

24

IIis productive in the No. 9 Well.

r.

i

|

Page 12

the northeast of the northwest guarter of Section 2 is

Hanagan Petroleum Corporation's No. 1 North Fork Well. It is
presently a shut in Wolfcamp gas well. This well was drilled
tc the Morrow and again was dry in the Lower "C" sands and in

all of the Morrow but particularly -in the Lower "C" sahd that

As to the proposed location, there are no direct

south offsets or west offsets to the well.

As you can see on this .structure map as we have it
iﬁtérpreted right now, the proposed location lies on or very
near the crest of this structural trend. The No. 9 Well is
located also very close to the structural crest of the
structural anticlinal trend that we show through there.

As we have it interp;eted these two wells structuralli
would be flat with even the possibility as it is contour=d
hefe, the prbposed'location could be fifty feet structurally

higher than the No. 9 Well. If this interpretation is correct, |

and we feel like there is sufficient evidence to say that that
strﬁctural trend does go through that acreage and we are
betting another well on it, then it brings up the question of
drainage and as the owners of the east offset under Section 35
where the Catclaw Draw No. 9 Well is, which is a Qery good well
in fact, it is so good that we are somewhat asking ourselves
where the gas is coming from. The reason for that wondering

is this: We have examined already the offset wells to the
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1 I proposed location, let's examnine the offset wells to the

2 ffCatclaw No. 9 and I think you'll see that there is a question

I

4 _ The north offset again is the No. 1 Y Well which is

as to just where that gas is coming from.

5 la tight, low permeable well producing out of the same zone as

- 6 l the No. 9. The northeast offset which is in Section 25 is the
- . 7 | Catclaw Draw No. 5 Well. It is nonproductive in the equivalent
8 || zone the Catclaw Draw No. 9 is producing in. The fact of the

g Imatter is that it doesn't produce from the Lower Morrow zone

- §
8 ; io at all.
. 552 11“ - The east offset to it, which is Inexco's well in
- ggng - 12 I Section 30 of 21, 26, it was dry in the Lower Morrow zone
. %";‘33 v 13; altogether. The "‘C" zone was never productive in it. It
S
: E§§§ 14 j produced out of the Middle Morrow zone and is no_w plugged and
- §°§ 15 ﬂabandoned. BY, the way, what the color code is there{on two
S ;‘Q: 1¢ [|wells that are colored yellow with the little blue whiskers
.: 17 jjon it; there are two wells in the Catclaw Draw field that
N 18 [jwere ériginally completed in the Morrow and are now plugged and
T 19 abandoned. This is one of them.
: 20 Okéy, getting back to the No. 9 Well and its offSets,,
“ 21 {{let's look at the two offset wells in Section 36. The one with
- 22 | the whiskers on it in the northwest quarter of.36, the
; 23 Catclaw Draw No. 3 Well which is plugged and aﬁ‘é.ndcnéd in the
» 24 |Morrow. The second well shown and it is producing from the

26 §Morrow presently is our No. 11 Catclaw Draw Well. That well is]
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not producing from the same zone as the No. 9 Well is. It is
producing from the Upper "C" sand and is arpoorer well, a very
poor well. F

The south offset to the No. 9 Well, which is o&?
North Fork Well in Section 2 of 22, 25, is a dry Morrow well.

I think that the Commission can see that here is a

well that is sur;ounded on two side, the south side and the

east side and, in fact, in the northeast side also they are
surrounded by wells that are not productive in the zone that

the Catclaw 9 is producing in.

The north well, which is the only well that is

producing, offsetting them at the present time in the eQuivalenr
zone, is a tiéht well. |

| Now, let's get to the structure part of it. Look at
our North Fork weli;which is in a minus -- between a minus
seventy-two fifty and a minus three hundréd. Goiné rortneast-
ﬂward along those contours, seventy-two hundred,{seventy4two
fifty, seventy-three hundred, those two contours right between
them, and go northeastward and you can see that that acreage
Pcould be in question.
There is no gas coming from the wells in Section 36

to help the No. 9 out and there is certainly no help from the

south offset which is in Section 2, it's dry. The northeast

one is water and the north one is low permeable oil. Therefor 4

that leaves a question, same questioh that the opposition ig
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1 Fgoing to point out in our proposed location. How much area are
2 lwe draining? We pose the same question. How much area is

-~ 3 lthe No. 9 Well draining?

4 Secondly our contention is that part of the present

§ lgas the No. 9 has produced came from Section 34. That is the

- 6 larea where the gas is, in Section 34 and 35.
71 0. What is the ap'proximate cost of one of these wells? C
’[ L 8 A Well, it started out about two hundred and twenty- :
. =3 9 | five thousand, now they are up to about five hundred and
g 5 ;
3 -§ 8 10 || twenty-five thousand.
~ g3 , , -
., wggﬂ n 0. Would you drill a well at an orthodox location in
' 28
.
. ¥ 12 f Section 342
: a
%&35 .
5553“ 13 A At an orthodox location?
- 8ct
- E§2= 14 0 Yes.
-~ ; 16 “A No, we would not. As I pointed cut earlier, we are
® 3
8 16 | picking what we think is the best geological structure, the
: 17 { best geological loc;tion which is the highest on the structure.'rf
- 18 | We are drilling between two dry holes just like the No. 9 Well }
19 | is between two dry holes. We have taken our chances on that
' 20 | west side. As you can see it is a high risk area. We have
- 21 | three wells lying straight due north-south of that location

22 ll are dry holes. We have a southeast offset to our proposed
23 l location and a south offset to the No. 9 Well that was dfy,
24  so to reduce the risk, to obtain the best geological part of

25 l what we think is the best location for that well, we would likef




1Jto drill where we propose.
2 0. If your proposed unorthodox location were granted in
e -3l this cése would you drill at that location if your allowable
4 lwere curtailed in any way?
5 A No, I don't believe I would because the allowables
- , 6llin that field have been so low anyway, the‘last several months
7 have‘been terrible, in fact. When you have ycur allowables
8 ruhning anywhere from forty thousaﬁd'a menth to wells that

1are capable of producing a hundred and twenty-five or better

101 a month then I would say it is pretty poor economics.

n The field is prorated and what I'm saying is this,

rting Service

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sania Fe, New Mexico 87501

12 jthe field is prorated, as of this date we feel like every well

P R e Ty DTy Y

13 fhas been getting its share of the allowable whatever it is, lowl
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14 thigh or what but we also feel that the amount of allowable
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15  has been low enough where no one has been hurt in that field
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16 fand if the allowables are retained as they are now there isn't

P

17 fgoing to be a whole lot of drainage goihg on except over a ibng;

- 18 || period of years so prorationing itself will help protect the

R Y

19 |offset operators.
Qo Do you have anything further to offer on this
. 21 j particular exhibit?

“ 2 A No, I can't think of anything, T believe that's all

23 [| right now.
24 0 Turning to £xhibit C would you please identify it?

25 A Exhibit C is just a copy of the letter sent by Hanagap

s LA

el B i AR s A
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B




uid morrish reporting service

General Court R

eporting Service

825 Calie Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

10

1

12

13 |

14|

15

17

18

19

21

24

16 |

Page. 17

Petroleum sent to the-offset operators. Attached to Exhibit C
is the list of the people it was sent to and you will notice
that it just advises them of the case number and the docket
number and the date of the hearing and which you can see was
wrong. We mistakenly typed it up as May 1l6th when it was
originally scheduled for May llth so there was a wrong date on
flthat letter. We still believe that the hearing could have been]|
held then, it was legally advertised as far as that goeélbut

upon the request of Union 0il of California we postponed it

until today.

o | In your opinion would the granting of your applicatio;}
gprevent waste and protect correlative rights?

A Yes, I do, I think it would.

0 Were Eihibits A through C prepared by you or under  )
§ your supervision? | h

A Yes, they were.

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, I would like to offer

Applicant'- Exhibits A thfough C.
| MR. STAMETS: Is there objection? They will be
admitted.
- (THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits A through
C were admitted into evidence.)
0 (Mr. Lopez continuing.) Do you have anything further '

to offer, Mr. Hanagan?

A I can't think of anything.
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-t

MR. STAMETS: At this time we will take a fifteen

2 fminute recess. ) -

3 (THEREUPON, the hearing was in recess;) |

4

5 | 'MR. STAMETS: The hearing will please come to order.

6 gi
7 CROSS EXAMINATION :

g | BY MR. sTAMETS:

9 0. Mr. Hanagan, -you indicated that the No. 10 Well was

10  ¢ry in the Morrow, why was that dry, was the well wet in the

11_”

"C" zone, was there no porosity or what was the situation?

2y A Yes, there were two zones in the "C" in that Lower

13 "C", one of them was wet'and’we recovered water on drill stem

14 || test and the bottom-most zone was tight. They were both fairly

16 || thin sands.

16 Q What about the wei; that is located in the northwest

1?7 {{ quarter of Secgion 2 to the south of yoﬁ?

18 A That is the No. 1 North Fork, well, we ran pipe on

19 || Morrow and attempted completion but it was to no avail. The

20 | "C" sand in that well had almost completely disappeared. There:‘;

21 |was only about, this is from memory, but less than ten foot of

22 |l sand and we recovered twelve hundred feet of water in it.

23§ Q Now, on your Exhibit B you indicated a normal

24; sixteen hundred and fifty foot location in the northeast ;
iquarter of Section 34. Now, if we would project a normal 1
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-

location at sixteen hundred and fifty feet from the south and

2 least lines of Section 34 that would appear to be just somewhat

\ = 3 ldown dip of the seventy-one fifty contour line?
: 4 A Yes, it would be lower than the proposed location.
5 . 0 And you would consider that not to be as geologically | i
- - | 6 advantageoﬂxs as the proposed location? i
7 A Well, you can see at that location you would be )

8 [further away from production from the No. 9 than you would at

- S - 9 “the normal location in the northeast quarter. Footage wise you
E ~ - ¢
;. @ y
-g 8 10 jwould be further away yet from the production, so in other wordg,
= 9 8 -
i “552 11 iyou would be stepping out further by that location.
52 |
- §.§‘5§ 12 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness?
£ag
£ 2 13 lMr. Kellahin?
£8%¢g
3 'EE%E 14
e g £d
o@ ) :
~ % 15 . CROSS EXAMINATION
e
- 8 16 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:
B al 0. Look in Section 36 in the southwest quarter, there is}
- 18 [a well there, I don't have the name of it. What is that well? §
- 19 A That would be our No. 1l Catclaw.
20 | 0. You' are the operator of that well too, aren't you?
- 21 A Yes.
- 2 0. What is the footage location for that well?
23 | ; A That well -- I would have to look at it here -- it
24is an unorthodox location due to topography. It's nineteen
- 25 || fifteen feet from the south and three thirty from the west line
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on the east side of the Catclaw Draw Field where you had the
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0. Three thirty from the west line?

A Yes, sir.
0. In that same section, the well in the northwest

quarter, that,appears to be a standard location, is it not?

A No, it is not.

Q Is it an unorthodox location?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is the footage on that one?

A I dén't have that with me but it is roughly a thousani

feet from the north and west lines. That's due to topography
too. That section is 5 very rough aréa, you've goﬁba group of
hills running through there, and narrow steép gullies and
canybns in there.

0. In your well in the northwest_quarter of Section 2,
wﬁat's the 19cati;n of that well?

A Section 2 is nineteen eighty from the weét and six
sixty from the north line. That is a normal location apd 1'11
tell you why. A year or two, I've forgotten when it was, but |
a year or two agosthere was a problem involved'particularlylup }
production due'east of the Catclaw Draw Unit there which is
the AQalon-Morrow Gas Field, you had that development going on
and there was a hearing concerning where the Catclaw Draw Fie1d11

limits were on the east side and at the time there were also

limits set for the field as such. In other words, anything
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1 foutside of those limits that were set didn‘t fall under the
2 Jlcatclaw Draw Field special rules. Now, in doing that the
3 ltwo sections on the southwest side of the field was thought to

4 [be possibly productive, which were Section 34 where our

b | proposed well is, that Section and Section 3 of 22, 25, in othet

6 [[words, the west section from the North Fork, those two sections‘

“d

appeared to be-in the ball park and so they were deemed as’bein,

-8 lunder those rules. Any other sections outside‘of the unit areaf

9 lwere deemed to be under -- they would not be under the Catclaw

10 | Field rules.

Q "You are the operator of the No. 9 Well in Section 352} ]
b ' ' [

Q When did you complete that well?

Phone (505) 982-92212

A Well, I don't have the completion date in front of

sid morrish reporting service
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ime. It was logged 4-1-76. I would say probably, guessing,
16 | ninety days after that date. In other words, the early part

177 lof -~ I'm going to take that back, that '76 is the North Fork.

18 @ ¢  How about '73?

19 A '73, the No. 9, yes, that's right.

20 Q August 13th, 19732

21 A Yes, that's probably right. These logs were run
2§ 7-28-73.

23 Q And it has been producing since that date from the

24 § Moxrxrow?

25 A Yes, that is correct.
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0. Now, when did you acguire Section 34 as the operator?

A Well, of course, the original Catclaw Draw Unit
Iencompassed -~

0. It included 34?

A It inciﬁded 34 and all of the sections north of thereP

In other words, it had lust been confracted within the last,

Pprobably ninety days or somewhere in that neighborhood. It

originally encompassed Sections 34,>27, let's see, 22.
0 In any event you have taken Section 34 out of the Uni‘?;
A We did not, the USGS’did. They have taken all of

those west sections out of the unit area, yes.

Q. Your ownership betweer Sections 35 and 34 is

different, is it not?
| A . Yes and ;s'I understand that as far as working
interest is conqerned in the unit area, the working interest
unit; the unit area, is not the working interest, The working
interest is not spread out throughout the unit.
1} I understand that.

A The working interest is proved six hundred and férty ’

Bacres.
Q This pool is based on six hundred and forty acres?
A Yes, sir.

0 Let's lock at Exhibit B that you presented. Mr.
Stamets asked you if you moved .your proposed location to.the | }

south following the same contour line that eventually you will .

i
e
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approach a standard orthodox location that at least on the
structural contour would appeér to be just as advantageous as
your proposed locatioh, except for the fact that you are moving]
farther away from the No. 9 Well?

~ A No, it is my undetstanding —-= I think where the
sixteen fifty would fall it wduid be lower’than the proposed

location structurally.

0 How many feet: lower?

A Well, I would say the normal location in green there,j

| you can see that it would be ét abqut a minus seventy-cne
éeighty. I would say that inr-— and, qf courée, the proposed

| location would be around seventy-one forty, for example. Thirt .
# o forty, somewhere in that neighborhood. It is falling awful

| close to the seventy-one fifty contour. Now, the sgoutheast,

o Twenty or thirty feet difference?
A Yes.

So then --

o

Plus moving fartherAaway, ghough.

o That's my point,‘isn't that the only reason then to
crowd the subject well, put it closer to the No. 9 Well, isn't
that right? :

A The only reason?
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- 7 1 0 Yes, sir.
2 A No, the only reason is that it is geologically
- ' 3 [lsituated better. It is situated on the crest of that trend ]

4 | that we have proposed through there.

5 Q. Only by some twenty feet you say?

- . 6 A Yes, about twenty, but‘thén we've also got to considef

7 || that Morrow production is not controlled entirely by structure.
E BHYour assumption is or your question leads us to believe that §-=

g | the structure is the most controlling, or the only controlling

10 § thing.

Mexico 87501

Service

0 That is the only exhipit you have given, Mr. Hanagan,a;%
| so. I don't know what else you are basing your’deCision on.
A I think that the stratigraphy also plays a part in

! the accumulation of gas.

Genersl Court Re
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(o} You indicated in response to Mr. lLopez' quéstion
}earlier that you were moviné in an easterly direction to reduce
| your risk, what risk are you talking about?

A I'm talking about the risk of a dry hole. Our

| information says that it will not be a dry hole but you can
Asee,'backed up by‘six dry holes that we have already drilled
| that we are not one hundred percent right all of the time.

Q 'Wouldn't that also indicate to you then that a
%éubstantial portion of 34 is unproductive?

A Nét more than Section 34. We are questioning how

{much of that is.
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tdry hoie?

of the anticline, wouldn't it?

l northeast corner or one out of the southeast corner that ought

l geological location.

Eif you do so shouldn't you be penalized?

Page 25

0. Well, now, wait, we are on éection'34, I'm asking you
doesn't your testimony indicate that a substantial portion of
the six hﬁndred and forty acres to be dedicated to yourAwell
is going to be nonproductive? |

‘h ﬁo, I did not.

Q. Why not?

A It's structurally higher than the dry hole to ﬁhe-a
ncrth. Every kit of it except the extreme'nofihwest corner of |
that six forty is structdfally higher than the dry hole.

0 Wouldn't a standard location out of theﬁnortheast

corner §gt you a hundred and fifty feet higher to the No. 10

A It sure would if we are correct.

0  And it still ‘would be only fifty feet below the cres

A That is correct if we are corxect.

Qo So you have a standard location either out of the

to be productive?

A . That's what we say, yes, but it is not the best
Q Only because you want to crowd the No. 9 Well and

A Not any more than the No. 9 should be penalized.

s} The No. 9 is at a standafd‘location, is it not,




1 [Mr. Hanagan? E

2l A Yes, it is.

- 3 0 All right, sir, and you prdpose to drill a non-

4 I standard location and you propose thét it not be penalized?

5 A That is correct?

- ‘6 0. Why?
7 A, Because we do not feel that we should be pehalized.
- 8 MR. KELLAHIN:> I haverno further questions.
— ‘9 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness? He;

10 f may be excused.

g

J. B. JORDAN

E $2o 1 MR. KELLAHIN: I have one witness, Mr. Stamets.
(- .

- ‘§ ] 12 MR. STAMETS: You may.proceed.

W B~
. &

te 13

~ 88
L
3
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called as a witﬁess, having been first duly sworn, was examines

I and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q0 Would you please state your name, by whom you are
employed and in what capacity?
A J. B. Jordan, I'm employed by Union 0il Company of
iCalifornia in Midland, Texas as Development Geologist.
0 Mr. Jordan, have you preyiousiy testified befo;e our

§ Cormission?




- Page 27
i A Yes, I have.
B 2 ) Q. Have you made a study of and aie you familiar with
— 3} the facts surrounding Mr. Hanagan's application here?
4 A Yes, i’am.
- 5 MR, KELLAHIN: 1If the Examiner please, are the yitnes:
— ~ s8{fiqualifications acceptable?
7 MR. STAMETS: Yes, they are.
- 8 0 (Mr. Xellahin continuing.) Mr. Jordan, would you
ST - 3 9 | refer to what I have marked as Exhibi£ Number 6ne on'behalf‘of
_ 2 , .
- .g ; 10 | Union 0il Company, identify it and tell us what information it }
-: : ggg 1 contaihs?‘ : ;
- %;gig 12 | A Exhibit<Number One is a structure contour map contdu
- E.gf‘% 13 f on top of the Lowg; Morrow as id»’entified‘ by the type log and i -
: géf_g 14 has the production color coded thereon and shows i:he structura :
- §6§ ' 15‘ inter,prei:atidns of the Catclaw Drawb area as 1 see it.
- § 16 | o) You've indicated a cross section on this contour map,%
N | 17 f to wha;‘dpes that now refer, is that your Exhibit Number fwo?
— 18 | A Exhibit Number.Two, yes.
~ 19 | 0 Let's look at that at the same time as we look at
i 20 || Number one. Okay, would you begin with Union Exhibit Number
— 21 gTwo and commence with the well labeled A, identify it and

| explain your exhibit?’_

A Exhibit Number Two is a cross seétion, AA prime which

| goes from the Hanagan No. 10 Catclaw Draw in Section number 27,

26 | the dry hole, through Hanagan's No. 9 Catclaw Draw in 35 to




O

et

]

sid morrish reporting service

eporting Service
No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

General Court R

825 Calle Mejia,

19 [| the same thing. The top zone in the blue did not actually'teéf:

FI . Page

Hanagan's'No. 11 Catclaw Draw in Section 36.

2 : This section is set up on the sea lgvel dgpum so
3 flyou can get the structural relation between the wells.

4 In the Morrow the Hanagan No. 10 Catclaw Draw ran
s | four drill stem tests; As noﬁed on the cross section the

6 |[top one recovered fifty-five hundred and forty-six feet of

7 l|salt water. The second one, two hundred and ninety feet of
8 |gas cut salt water. The third one, seven hundred and twenty
g [ feet of salt water and the bottom one only recovered one hundredg
io and ni#ety feet of gas cut mud which indicates that the bottom
11 || zone which appears to be equivalent to the producing zone in
12  the No.“9, as shown by the red perforated interval fo the left
13 jlof the log on the No. 9. This log of the No. 9 shows the |
14 { producing zone and also shows the drill stem tgst which blew
16  out on  the well and produced gas at ihe rate of forty-three

16 || hundred MCf and the other zones colored red are zones which N

17 | we believe may be productive in that well also.

18 The first log on the right which is the No. 11 shows

| water but by logs it is indicated to be water and the producingj
| pexrforations are shown in red. _Other zones were perforated in |

| there as shown according to the records, were squeezed.

MR. STAMETS: The red that you are referring to, the }

iperforations, would be along the left-hand margin?

A Aldng the left-hand margin, right.
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i that reason I put the No. 10 Catclaw Draw as a dry hole.
EAcross the“syncline to the west, coming down off‘bfiyour some-

iwhat eastern dipiand regional dip.

| geology in Sec;ioh 34 shows that syncline drawn out in a

| westerly direction and you have shown the syncline moving 4

ia mile west of where I show it.

0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) I refer you back to

Exhibit Number One. Mr. Hanagan has testified in his Exhibit B
that ﬁhere i; an anticline that runs through this area, through |
Sections 23, 26 and 35. I show you what has been introduced as
Applicant Exhibit B and ask you to relate the anticline as showr
by Mr. Hanagan to where you believe that anticline‘to lie?

A Well, the anticline as shown by Mr. Hanagan is shifted
to the west of where I show the axis in Section 23, especially
it is noticeable there and also down through 34 he pulls this
structure out into there and shifts his anticlinal axis in‘the"
other direction. .I continue somewhatvstraight down, showing
steep dié on thé west side of the anticline, diééinglinto a
syncline. ﬂ

The No. 10 Catclaw Draw ran a dip meter which

'accordfng to my interpretation showed a southeast dip and for

1) With regards now to the syncline, Mr. Hanagan's

farther east than he has?

A -Right. He shows it, oh, three quarters of a mile or

0 Okay. Why have you chosen to show it where you have»

e
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t IMr. Jordan?

2 A, Because of the steep dips encountered on the west

3 [side of the structure, the No. 10 Catclaw Draw the complete
4 || absence of any gas shows, I feel that had it been on the west
5 | side of the structure you should have some kind of shows with

6 | the good sands you had.

7 0 In your cpinion, Mr. Jordan, is there a portion of

8 §Section 34 that is nonproductive?

8 8y A “That is correct.
g = |
-E 8 10 0. Do you have an estimate or arn opinion as to what
ui ' : .
$ » .
3§3N 11 || percentage of Section 34 is nonproductive in the Morrow?
-3
..G'g .
gigg 12 A - Well, from my work there it appears that about sevent]
KA g , .
:‘é‘ﬁe 13 J five percent of Section 34 is nonproductive.
n“,‘?e o o
.ggié 0 Do you have a recommendation to the 0il Commission
g 3w é : P .
o g with regard to a penalty to be assessed against Mr.-Hanagan's
ognt !
8 l well for its unorthodox location?

A Yes, I believe that a seventy-five percent penalty
:gwould be in order.

Q. Now, upon what do you base that percentage factor,
Mr. Jordan? |

| A That is the portion of Section 34 which does not
'?appear to be productive according to my work.

0 In your opinion will a well located at the proposed

| unorthodox location interfere with the production from the

{Unit Well No. 9?




~ sid morrish reporting service

General Court Reporting Service

825 Calle Mejia,

Mexico 87501 .

No. 122, Santa Fe, Now

Phone (505) 982-9212

Page 31

A I believq,thatﬁit”w;;l.

0 Ali right. Were Exhibits One and Two prepared
by you directly or under your direction and supervisioné

A Yes, they were.

0. In your opinion, Mr. Jordan, will the granting of
this application impair the correlative rights of Union 0il

Company of California in its interest in the Catclaw Draw No. 9“ ;

Well? L[ f

A I think 1t will.
MR. KELLAHIN: I move the introduction of Exhibits

One and Two. p

MR. STAMETS: Without objection they will be

I admitted.

(THEREUPON, Union's Exhibits One- and
Two were admitted into evidénce.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our examination of

this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

IBY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Joxrdan, besides the differences in Applicant’s

|Exhibit B and your Exhibit Number One which have been mentioned}
f relative to this geosynclinal feature, let's take a look just
| for the moment at, say, Sections 19 and 30 of Township 21 South§ %

fRange 26 East, I believe. Right, Range 26 East. Now, Jjust
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1T llocoking at the two maps here, there seems to be consigderable

2 |difference in interpretation in those two sections.

3 A Well, of course, I have mrapped on a different

4 |horizon than Mr. Hanagan, however, they should roughly coincide

5 But though his mapping on the sand, if he gets a considerably

6 | thicker sand, which I think some of them will do down there it

7 fmight give you an indication of a loose structure out there.

8 Q@  On your cross section, AA prime, could you show me

@ what you have mappeéd on or is your mapping horizon on there?

10 A Right, the top of the Lower Morrow is indicated, the

11 [line just above where it is labeled there.

12 | Q Okay.

13} MR. STAMETS: I think we need to clarify at this

Phone (505) 982-9212

14fpoint what Mr. Hanagan mapped on.

15 Mr,‘Hanagan,could you identify'cn Exhibit Number Two
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16 f your mapping horizon?

MR. HANAGAN: It would be the horizen that he's got

émarked as the tbp of the Chester.

MR. STAMETS: The top of the Chester.

MR. HANAGAN: We don't call it that but that would

the marker. That's what we call the base of the Morrow sand.

MR. STAMETS: TIs that a uniform horizon which is not |

;going to change significantly because of thickening or thinning]

of the sands in the area?

2‘

MR. HANAGAN: It will change but so will all of the
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1 [markers in there. I don't know of a marker in the Morrow unles

2 it would be the base of the Massive that -- even then it gets -

- 3lif you are talking about a regional basis it can change. |

4 0. (Mr. Stamets continuing.; Mr. Jordan, now knowing

p , o 5 |[what Mr. Hanagan's map is on and what your map is on, would
- 6 [that account in your mind for the big differences we see in

7 |[Section 19 and --

8 A Well, without isopaching that interval I couldn't
9 | really tell you, you know, whether there is that much change
10  to account for the difference or not.

" Q But, again, that could be one of the reasons for the

porting Service

General Court Re,
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lzudifferences in those two sections?.

13 A That's a possibility, however, there is quite a lot

Phone (505) 982-9212

‘14 jof difference there.

15 0 Could the difference simply be an interpretation of 4

sid morrish reporting service

)

Isﬂgeologic structure?

17 A - I think that maybe the difference could possibly be
— 18 || that may;é'sﬁme”of the wells in that area didn't pin this |
19 | marker down real good, what I call the top of the Chester. I
_ z)ﬂdon't know that without looking at the logs but a lot of the
- 21 || wezlls will just penetrate.» For.instance the log én the No. 9, |
2 flit isn't shown by the log. That is indicated off of the drillijg

23 || time.

- 24 0. Okay, so what you have said then, depending on what

%5 || you pick and how you interpret it, you can have considerably
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diffe;ent maps produced by competent geologists?

A Well, that's the name of the game, you know, if all
of them interpreted it the same way then we wouldn't need too
many of them..

0 : All righﬁ, so let's move back to'Seétion 34 now. 1I
dbn't expect you to change the way you have drawn your line on
here but could a competent geologist move that geosyncline to

some other location?

A Well, in light of the dip meter on the Catclaw Draw 1¢

LI‘just believe that you would have to honor that the way I did
with a southeast dip, you couldn't dip it off your anticline
there.

0. Well, if you refer back to Applicant's Exhibit B, he

has shown the Catclaw No. 10 with a southeést dip?

A Well, that's questionable, I mean, he's got it right 1
at the bottom there, that little reentrance.

0 This wéuld be another way of interpreting this infor {
tion? ﬁ

A. Right, I wouldn't quibble at all if you wanted to
pull out that contour line 5ff down to the No. 10. However, 1
believe that that syncline runs.through there very near the wayj
I have it. |

1) What it boils down to is that I have Mr. Hanagan's
interpretation of the geology and I have your interpretatipn of

the geology and they don't say the same thing but they both
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appear to be based on the facts and the interpretation of the
facts?

A Well, according to Mr. Hanaqdn's<map there I believe h
he could drill a standard location and he Qould be less than
fifty foot, he admitted a twenty foot low there to an orthodox

SO --

0 That wasn't my question. My question was that the
Examiner‘néw has two different maps, both based on £he same
Jdata, 6r both based on the same wells andAinterprétations of t
same data but they are different maps.

A The difference is that he swung the axis of his

syncline to the west.

o) He interpreted it one way and you have interpreted

it another?
< A I have interpfeted it another, yes.

0 It would appear that you do agree with Mr. Hanagan
that there is probably some recoverable gas in Section 34?2

A ﬁight, I think that tﬁere probably is.

0 Do you feel that that gas will be recoveréd:if a wellf
is not drilled in Section 347

A It will be recovered by the No., 92

0 Well, by any well.

A Or by any one? Well, certainly if you don't drill ity

no, it won't be recovered.

0 So we do need a wall in Section 34 to recover the gas

R
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1 that is in there?

2 A Well, yeah, if you want to drill it for as little as
= : 31 have shown there,
4 0 Let's go back to Mr. Hanagan's map. Do you have  that

5 [ there in front of you?

- 6 A Yes, sir, I have a copy in front of me.

T

- ) g ' 7 0. Now, I would like you just for a moment to assume

8. |that Mr. Hanagan has been given the wisdom to draw these

. 9 | contours exactly as you would find them in the ground and I'm
1odnot trying to say that he has but let's just assume for the

11 jmoment that he has. In your opinion how much of Section 34

No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

{
328
P ; ,
- § § 12 jwould then be productive of gas?
] -
-t KA
§ % 13 A, Well, let's see, just eyeballing it.
— o » v
N g 2 14 » MR. KELLAHIN: I'm sorry, I didn't understand that,
6 ) L E

sid morrish reporting service

825 Calle Mdjia,

16 fwould you repeat it, please?
16u MR. STAMETS: I'm asking your witness to assume that |
17 |Mr. Hanagan has dfawn the contour lines correctly éndAifvhe

- 18 has an opinion 1 woﬁld like for him to express it for me of

19 ||how much of the‘acreagé>in Section 34 would be productive of
20 j9as. |

21 A We have to make a couple of assumptions on that, one
2 oriéhé other. One, we have to assume that the oil-water |
23 ffcontact in those sands is at the datum on the well in Section
- 24127, We know that it's no lower than that and it could be

2% higher, you see, but assuming the same water table, well, the
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bigger part of this section would be productive but if you
assume, well, it's fifty foot higher, why probably three-
fourths of it. , -

0 So it is conceivable then that essentiaily all of

Section 34 could be productive?

A.  The most of it, assuming that water table and his
interpretation.
Q Does Union have acreage in here now which would be

drained by a well, by the proposed well, in Section 34?2
A Union has a twenty;five percent working interest in
Section 35, where the No. 9 is located.
0 Se Union's acreage is the weli which is currently
being develcped by Well No. 92
A~ Right, it is. '
Q And you have no acreage north?
“ A We have acreage to the north, we participated
in the No. 10 which wasidry.. We participated in the one in
Section 22 which is/dry and also in two or three others Qithin"
the unit to a lesser extent than in Section 35. |
0 Now, as far as the contraction of this qnit is
concerned, perhaps Mr. Hanagan may answer this, when was
Section 34’deieted from the unit?
MR. HANAGAN: Well, I don't know the date, Dick, but
it has just been recently like I said. When it was deleted

that whole west tier of sections was deleted at the same time.
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I would say it was within the last sixty to ninety days.

MR.jSTAMETS: Didithe various interest owners in
the unit have any oppoétunity to- - call upon you to develop a
well inISection 34 before this acreage was deleted?

MR. HANAGAN: According‘to the operating agreement
they have that call coming.

MR. STAMETS: Did any Qperator call on you to
develop Seétion 347 A

| MR. HANAGAN: No, sir, not to my knowledge.

MR. STAMETS: I con't know of anyone here with
Union who could respond.

MR. KELLAHIN: We have no interest in Section 34.

MR. STAMETS: So as far as anyone knows here, Union
made .no call?

MR. KELLAHIN: We would have no right to nake a cali.f‘j

ﬂR. JORDAN: When this unit was formed every
parcel stood on its own. In other words, if you had some
acreage’in Section 35 you participatéd, if yoﬁ.didn't, you
didn't participate even though you belongéd to the unit so
‘there would have 5een no reason for Union'ﬁo say anthing about 3
34.

0 (Mr. Stamets continuing.) Union would not have
shared in the prgduction?
A Right, we would not have shared in the production.

0 So Union as an interest owner then in the Catclaw
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Draw Unit is concerned about being drained by’this well off-
setting the unit?

A. Right.

0 Let's jgst for the moment think about the potential
for drainage here. If a well were located at a standard
location then Union nor ahyone else would have any objection,
any legal type of objection?

A That's right if he located his well at a standard
location there would be no objection whatsoever.

0 So in that case there would be no allowable restric-
tions?

A Right.

Q. Okay. If this well were located one foot inside of
Séction 35, one foot west of the line of Sectibn 35, then that
well which is proposed would have no rights to p#oduce from
Section 34, would that be correct?

A Run that by again.

0 Okay. Let's move this well eastward, not ohly
toward the section line of 34 but across the section line of
34 into Section 35. The moment that well gets over into
Section 35 it no longer has thé,right to produce gas from
Section 34, does it?

A A Well, I don't know what New Mexico holds but we hold ;
that they can produce out of a, you know, a circle with that

radius which would be the proration unit but I would say if it |

£
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wasn't 35 it wouldn't have any right to produce it.
Q. So at one location we have one hundred percent

and at the other location we have zero percent production

rights?

. Now, We’can look at this another way too,;;We can
say that a well located at a stancard pioration,unit would have
a six hundred and fortyracre drainage radius since this is a
six hundred and forty acre pool and it would be-allowed to
drain part of Section 35 and part of any other section that
this six hundred and forty acre drainage-radius overlapped.

A I ihink that'é probably the rﬁles that New Mexico
works under.

G So that if the well then wéie‘moved tbwagd a non-
standard location that radius of drairage might tend to
encrouch still further into these other sections, Section 35}
Section 26, other productive sections and there would be some
ratic of additional'draihage?

A Yes. | |

0. Now, Mr. Jordan, ih addition to or perhaps even in
substitute for your proposed seventy-five percent penalty,
do you think that perhaps these other factoréscould be taken
into consideration if a penalty factor were considered»for thi:é
particular well?

A Well, I suppose it could.

MR. STAMETS: Okay. Any other questions of this
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witness?
MR. LOPEZ: If the Lxaminer please.

CROSS -EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ:

0. Mr. Jordan, in developing your synclinal trend, I
believe you noted that your contour structure map differs
significantly from Mr. Hanagan'é in,thaf you developed this
trend to be more north-south than northeast-southwest. 1Isn't
it true that in developing your trend or)your contour map as
you have it on Exhibiﬁ One that ydu cbmpletely ignored the
production to the southwest, for example, the Belcc weil and
other productions even as far south as the Rock Tank field?

A Aﬁythiﬁg below the Belco well doesn't apéear,on my
map and it is out of my map area butrthe fact that the Belco
well did produce doesn't mean that it is oﬁ the structure.! We

have a lot of stratigraphic Morrow.

0 Wouldn't it be considered competent geology to take |
in thé regional attributes in developing a synclihdl>trend
and cohsider further production in the Morrow zone no matter
where they might be located?

A Now, run that by again.

0. Wouldn't it be competent geology to consider a
regional Synclinal trend as well as taking into consideration
the production in other Morrow zones, no matter where it might

be located?

o i
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A Well, yeah, if you are mapping on a regional basis buf
even witg the control just within the map area if you will look
up to the -- in Sections 10 and 15, from 15 down to the well
in 10 you are dipping in there from the well in Section 11 you
are dipping towards the one in 10, so you've got to bring
that in there somewhere right in there.‘

Q. Well, looking to these wells on Mr; Hanagan's
Exhibit B, two Morrow producers, I believe they must be ‘in

Section 8 of the Revelation-Morrow field. Do yéu have any

quarrel Qith his iﬁdicationAthere 6f a west dip as he shows
his anticlinal dip towards, for example, the dry hole just
outside of Section 8 at about seventy-two hundred feet?

A Well, of course, I mean it is a valid interpretation
but I did not interpret it that way.

0 Isn't it true that your contour map shows that dry
hole to berhigher'rather’than lower than it actually is if we
adopt your interpretation?

A Which well is that?

Q South of Section 5 if we adopt your intefpretation
with respect to your contour mép, this dry hole as indicated
would be at a higher rather than a lower dip structurally?

A Which well?

0 The dry hole which is located almost off to the
southwest, Section 8 of 22, 25; |

MR. STAMETS: Okay, that's at the southwest corner

P
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of your Exhibit B.
MR. HANAGAN: That's the westernmost well down there.
A Yeah, accordiné to my interpretation, well, of course
I den't project the contours down there in the firet place.
If you want to prpject them why, it would be higher:
0. (Mr. Lopez continuing.) Your strﬁbture map, at

least your contours, go within a half a mile of the location

of that well, do they not?

A Yeah, but éetting back, this area here is not part of
it, it's off my maé.

0. .vI would like to go back to ore of the questions
that Mr. Stamets asked you and turn to the No. 9 Well located
in Sectionv35. If we accept your interpretation oniyour
sttﬁciure contour map and assuming that we have six hundred'an-f
forty acre spacing, which we do, how much of Section‘BS is
'not being drainéd by the No. 9 well or is not productive?

A How much of Section 35 is -- |

0. Is nonpfoductive?

MR. KELLAHIN: We would object to that guestion. It
is totally irrelevant, the Commission has found that on a
straight acreage basis that éne.wellﬁwill drain six hundred
and forty acres and I don't believe that's a relevant question;

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, I believe that we are

trying to show that the No. 9 Well is producing from somewhere
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of Section 35 to be nonbroductive and may well be draining

gas in Secﬁion 34 as we have suggested.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's not relevant. It's producing
gas at a standard location which it is allowed to do.

MR. STAMETS: I will susfain the objection.r
i MR. KELLAHIN: I have a couple quéstions for

Mr. Jordan.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

_BY_MR.WKELﬁAHIN}
Q. Mr. Jordan, if you will refer back toer. Hanagan's
?Exhibit Number B and if we assume for the sake of argument
éthat his interprefétion is correct, would in your opinion
ithere be standard locat{qn well sites from which you could
produce tgat acreage?

A‘ According to Mr. Hanagan's interpretation I would

say very definitely so.

Q. Now, let me go to thé second question that Mr. Stamei
| asked you about risk factors to bé charged against Mr._Hanagan.;
Under direct examination you testified as to what you believe
to be one method of computing a penalty factor and that was
the fact that fhere was seventy-five percent unproductive
acreage. Mr: Stamets then>proceeded to pursue with you a
location type penalty and let me discuss that with you. 1If

you assume a standard location of six hundred and fifty feet

e e Sl I :%.3&
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and the proposed location at six hundred and sixty feet you've
got a mathematical difference of nine hundred and ninety feet?
A Sixteen hundred and fifty feet, you mean.
. 0. I'm sorry, sixteen hundred and fifty feet, the
lproposed location is six sixty; the difference being nine
hgndredland nihety feet. TIf you make a calculation based upon
how close this well is to the subject section line, then you
would divide one thousand six hundred and fifty into nine
hundred and ninetf‘and you would come up witﬁ a penalty
factor of some sixty percent. Is a sixty percént penalty
fector, using that type of approach, acceptable tc you?
A I think it would be. |
MR, KELLAHIN: No further questions.
MR, STAMETS: Any other qﬁeetions of thie witpess?
MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, Irwould like to have a
couple of gquestions on redirect of my witness.
MR. STAMETS: Okay, this witness may be excused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. STAMETS: Wes that all you had, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: That;s all.
MR. STAMETS: Mr. Lopez. ’
(THEREUPON, Mr. Hanagan was recalled.) g
i
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOPEZ:

P ey i
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0 Mr, Hanagan, did you not testify that if your
application for an unorthodox well is not granted that you

would not drill in an orthodox location in Section 342

A Would you repeat it?

'Q Would you drill at an o;thbdox location in Section 34
‘A. No.

0. If your application is g;anted at the propdseé

unorthodox location would you drill the well if a penalty
were assessed against the’well? ’

VA. No.

Q Do you'have a reason to believe th&t your interpre-
tation as regarding the syncline is mofe acceptable than that
of the prévious witness? f

A Yes, I do. I think there is-enough serious doubt
as to thé two ihterpretations, mainly on that synclinal trend
éo warrant a further explanation of it. I think that is one
of the most important controlling factors of the presence or
absence of that ridge and, of course, the ridgé as far as we
are concerned is there. ﬁow,'what we are trying to get

across is, let's look at the Revelation Field first and that

is very significant as to the establishment of that anticlinal f

ridge through there. The Pennzoil well which was a dry hole
drilled in the east side of Section 8 of 22, 25 is low to the

producer in Section 9 and the producer in Section 4, the two -

producing wells, so you are getting west dip. All you have to §
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"1 fdo to project the other exhibit, the strgci;ural exhibit, you
2 [can project it down just another half a mile and you will show
- 3lthat his contours have the Pennzoil well actually higher than
4 Ithe Belco well in Sectioﬁ 9 by a considerable amount. >It is
§ [[not true, it is lower. The well in Section 8 is definitely

- 6 | Lower than the well in Section 9 and projecting his subsurface

7 “structu:e map about a mile or a half a mile south you will
8 see tliat those contours place this well in 8 higher than the

9 I producing well in 9 which is not true.

< 8 10 ) Secondly this synclinal trend can be t;raced and
. igzg 1 qreally prover, in my mind anyway, on a regional basis on south-|
- §§§§ hwest of the Revelation Field, approximately six miles on
- -52,2% southwest is the Rock Tank Field, theie is a pronouncéd
j E%ié syncline present just west of the Rock Tank. There is a syncl
- §°§ present just west of this Revelation Field. There is a syncli
) § present just west of the Catclaw Field and they all line up.

xa regional basis it makes perfectly good sense that this syncli
is not jﬁst a local thing around the Catclaw field, it is a
regional synclinal feature and very possibly to éo éven furfher_
the original basis, one of the original bases, of drilling the
f Catclaw Field was the possibility of a deep seated fault on the?
?west side of the field similar to the deep seated fault on the
iwesi side of the Rock Tank Field and that fault system we feel
.is a major fault and it covers quite a regiﬁnal area and

jit strikes rouéhly in a north-northeast direction. We feel

RSO 57
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like that this fault dies out northward of the Catclaw Draw
Field Unit.

What I'm trying to say is, I think the regional

‘geology, and this is what this is based on, it's not based on
just Catclaw Field structure, it's based on regional geology
and it is of the utmost importance to establish that syncline.
As far as I'm concerned it's there and I've seen it interpreted)
there many times before and not just on my word. ”

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kellahin, do you have a guestion?

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, /sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN s

Q Mr. Hanagan, I assume what you have told me is all
reflected on Exhibit Number B, that you have taken into accoun j
the business about the Belcé wells, whatever?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right.

A I have a copy of every Belco well.

Q‘ I see. All right, and you are in basic disagreément f E
with Mr. Jordan on his interpretation? |

A Yes, sir. |

o Let's assume you aré correct and we take Exhibit

Number B as the gospel truth, doesn't it simply come down to

this that a well using your geology located where you propose

[ERIPRC IR PR ate <o - - .
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to locate it is going to drain more gas from Section 35 than

it is going to drain from Section 34?

A Not based on our geology, no, sir, based on your
lgeology, ves.

0. I'm looking at your geology, Mr. Hanagan.

R No, we will not drain more. You mean more from our

section than 9?

u 0. No, I'm saying that you are going to drain more from

Section 35.
A ‘,Not according to our interpretation.
0 -On youf exhibit here?
A Yes, sir.
Q How much are YOu going to drain from 35?2
A We're trying to tell-you in Section 35 we dé not

believe that all of Section 35 is where the gas is coming
from. We are not arguing about six fbrty acre spacing bhut
what ﬁe’are saying is that roughly half of Section 35 may be
nonproductive iﬁ’the zone it is producingrout of the No. 9
Well and that a good portion of the gas that is now being

| presently produced in the No. 9 is actually coming from
Section 34.

0} Well, now, you changed your testimony on me,

{Mr. Hanagan, becadée first of all you testified that this was

| 2 prorated pool and because of the low allowables there was

1no gas coming from 34 being produced in Section 9.
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1 A Well, I'm savying that we are keeping the drainage

2 |[down to a minimum by prorationing, I'm certainly not saying --

- o 3 I 0. Now, answer my question now. How much gas then is

:

_ !
4 corming from 35 that would be drained by your proposed well? i
) ' ‘ :

!

3

5 A .1 have no more idea than you do, nor anybody in this
- 6 | room. »
7 FJ 0. You're the operator, Mr. Hanagan, not me, you oOperate

8 |both of these properties.

all - A Wait, wait, now, there wouldn't be anybody in this

N
an - .
-E 8 room could answer that question without drilling a well there.
»
- i '
: "55‘"' Q But you do admit that there is a drillable location
‘-§ { ’ .
- €§§§ fat a standard approved location elsewhere in Section 34?2
® ;
§§ gé A Yes, based on our interpretation, “yes.
. &858 . ,
. 'gg:"é MR. KELLAHIN: All right, sir, no further guestions.
85§ | |
R -
-
§ CROSS EXAMINATICN

BY MR, STAMETS:
0 Mr. Hanagan, I would like to clarify this particular

point. At a standard location™ in Section 34 drainage, the

20 || amount of acreage that is productive, none of these things
e 21 || would be a question here today? )

2 A :: That's right.

23 Q. ) But in all likelihood there would be a certain

24 | amount of drainage from Section 35 towards your well in

25 || Section 347?
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fgoing to apply it, is it doing to be ten percent, is it going

| to be fifty percent or a hundred percent or what?

i choices in the record in this particular case to set a penalty -

| which could be severe or relatively mild.

twell will be drilled or not, it will be on that basis and

| correlative rights. You indicated that the prorationing
{ system that we have operating there which is straight acreage,
| that that would prctect the correlative rights of the rest of

fthe owners in Section 35. How far can we stretch that? In

Page Sl

A. Yes. _ _ S |
0. Okay, now, by moving closer to Section 35 would you
expect there would bhe more érainage from Section 35 than at a

standard location?

A Yes. .
0 Okay., now, how can this Commission protect the

correlative rights of the owners in Section 35 from the harmfulj]

effects of such drainage?

A By prorationing. Everyone is getting his fair share

as far as I'm concerned. Plus how are you going to set-the

penalty as such, if you want to call it that, how are you

o Well, the Examiner certainly has a wide range of

A That's correct and that will control whether that

according to our interpretation we have as much productive
acreage under 34 as there is in Section 35..

Q I would like to get back to this point on protecting
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1 || other words you are supposed to be located sixteen hundred and

2| fifty feet from the section line and vou want to locate what,

. 3 six sixty?

4 A Six sixty.
vl

5 0 Okay, you want to locate at six sixty and you say
i 6 || that our prorationing system would protect Section 35 at that

location, is that right?

Al

“ -
A Yes.
- s 0 Would it protect it at three hundred and thirty feet?
e .
™~

b «© .

) % g A Well, vyes.

“ g4 , . : .

a ‘55" 0.  Would it protect it a foot over the line?

a ,
é : . .

- §§:§ A I'm not going to say a hundred percent protection,
' S3g ] . ) . _

e :dé fno. I didn't intend to say that it would protect them one

- 288 ' "

» 3% | hundred percent, no, but it will help.

. - i

o® o
a _E g 0 It will help to protect?
y . e

™ 8 A Yeah, that's the purpose of prorationing as far as
[ .

- ;that goes.

" Q. So at your location perhaps the correlative rights -
" are not being protected?

| .

A 20 A Well, I guess that's a matter of opinion.

‘3 : N Q sort of like these maps?

| t

- 2 A Well, I think that -- of course, I did the work so
e '

231 I think that means it's better. I really think mine is better

b

s 24 | basically and I think that map is prepared strictly on a pool
- B

- s

 basis and nct based on regional geology'ahd,'therefOre, I

LI o e i A

O GRE ——




sid morrish reporting service

Service

General Court Re,

porting

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

7 A A bunch.

8 .0 Okay.

9 A . Are you talking about all of the zones or the present |
10 ﬂ
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1 lthink that I do have more of an advantage over the interpreta-
2"tion of that field, plus we have participated in every well in
3 fithe field with the exception of two or three so I think it's

4 pdssiblefthat'we have a better handle on the geology.

5 1) Do you have any estimates of what you might expect

6 [to recover from the well in Section 34?

izones?

1§ QS Reasdnabl& what you might expect to recovér from the

12 lwell, four billion, three billion, six billion?

13 | A Well, if all of the zones behind the pipe, I'm

"?talking about ten billion, if you are talking about behind,thgr
15ipipe, which right now you would.have to -- except the one that
16 lblew out up at the top, the middle zone there which has three
17 jor four féirly thick sands in it and we really can't pro#é it
{one way or the other at the present time but if evetything |
was productive in the Morrow, all of the indicated sands that
| could be productive, I think you are talking about ten billion
or better. |

Q You indicated that a complicating factor had been
{ the low allowables‘asgigned to the wells in this field, is

| that a situation which could change?

A 'No, not really, in fact, it might get worse because



il
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1 lwe are getting fewer and fewer allowable wells and the
2 fcombination, naturally they are going to go down as your
- 3 prodpction goes down and you are going to end up eventually
4 |with probably maybe the No. 9 excepfing, the ohly'allowable
;-5 well in the field, all of the rest of them being marginal.
- ] MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, although it doesn't néed

7 {pointing out I would like to point it out anyway that correla-

8lltive rights are -also violated when a well is not drilled in
9 |Section 34.
10 MR. STAMETS: Anything further, any other gquestions

11 of any of the witnesses. They are all excused. 37'

(THEREUPON, the witnesses were excused.)

MR. STAMETS: Does anyone have anything they wish to

Phone (505) 982-9212

l add at this point?

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

We will take the case under advisement and the

L.
sid morrish reporting service

thearing is adjourned. » .

(THEREUPON, the hearing was adjourned.) : E

(RO

L .,,:( =
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1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

2 I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
- ’ 3 do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript

4 [ of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
-6 )l was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
- 6 | of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

%
7| ability. . ?
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BEFORE THE -
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 11, 1977

EXAMINER HEARING
IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of Hanagan Petroleum

Corporation for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE
5917

T N Nt N Nl o St

D — T - ———— S T - . . —— - —— o G s — T A —

BEFORE: Richard Y.. Stamets, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

| For the New. Mexico 0il

APPEARANCES

Lynn Teschendorf, Esq.
Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Puilding

Santa Fe, New Mexico

e ca
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AL
. Page 2
1 MR. STAMETS: We will call next Case 5917.
h 2 MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5917, application of Hanagan
- 3 |Petroleum Coiporation for an unorthodox gas well location,
5 4 ' ’ 4 [EAdy County, New Mexico.
- 8 The applicant has requested that this case be
—- | ¢ | continued to the May 25th hearing.
i R , 7 MR. STAMETS: <Case 5917 will be so continued.
— b= 9
‘ 2
s .
- 3 8 10
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1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
2 I, SIDNEY F, MORRIS.H, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,

3 ldo hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript

4 |of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

5 iwas reported by me, and the same is a true 2nd correct record

P P A

g ffof vthe said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and |

7 jability. Wi
0 7V 7} ! -
o 4 //{' / ’

4
!/ PN
1/l OB,

Sidgey F. Morrish, C.S.R. -
! _ ' ;

Service
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

sid morrish reporting service
Generel Court chonl:.g

825 Calle Mojia,-No. 122,




- \ g 1Gatf - pi Y
\9 B 4 - . .
| b N ) 0 s |3]) TR dro il
] e
. . § S — 32 PN X 3 - - 34— —3en 3 ....... e (33T
36 - ¥ . ] r Y:?'..P':," \C_;':OIS'P- reariil e ‘our {“N. %:.:}‘1 IRL Hoya (% 4] L
] ! K’(".a 1 Am"%c’a ;N.:-M';?&,l 11,514 é.os.colo'cx s elod
» - L""."'Coi:fﬁq Rt ! \&,JP Sprimgs Ut | \ o323 i asuAe "3%":;"::;:
X \ :.’t“l,l ..r.. : IR S I ] :8EF R cceres :.“:"”:‘ 2
- § " Sees H B pgr-deitd
Sty - I Stels [ 108t v Ry Lt e FiS us !
aige . : : : p 55 L0
g 0 Nu cns Jue S M Vi [y 1 Nieed e Teew ise Srw FUR F0 afise dtea e r IR
Tew .5.-‘ nler?”r: $r " " os.:n Gulf .'l';'-'no.%'lrn-'_ ;{éﬁ o " 3 twoed Pet ) s 155% 7 Moniante 7'
- ., . P o * = .
- Ky . ) » 024 :-e:?;- et g WY . > X ' O v Sosan LA
¥ I ¢ ,‘49'. Wh&?mﬂ..}ﬂ% @. eurr | xé v «(‘on;h'.‘,'l‘ N3 R VPR RS 2.\ n.uz. 9 Cont ' 'ng:a‘lﬂm’.lgu - l”:::. 1
Fi~s*RasweliCo.Ys 3% ! AR Y = AR TP '.-‘%:l," 'ﬁl“)’('ﬂ: 4220 { sice 034212)0%2 oy [ 38
€t 21450 %enire l;':ﬁ:%aq’: 9‘?&;2 1} Ko puss -"’ '_ 9] '-,q‘:‘.llf (I ' " IS hdddd NERNINY (77,
Ll el zi; - ¥ ¢ M ___‘lt BIVa Yortagter TP ' g ! n?..:uhu:.‘l')ﬂ gn
F#:" n”o";"::v'fi':ﬁ.'/: L REP AN k LA N '3&4’7 % I *Levers-Fed.” ) ::':"";‘ Mocrew Dist. 4
. . 8+1-B4 21430 .J l{:;f] '__._'____‘___ vy —_ 3 —— uni * “ 4 r o ~r ” . ),
S TR Y et T i G o @
- 317 use Philtips T 1dae afidl\ Avolenfet cou” Q| e
essarr 1 gce DY g3 - U CE v e ey | M
Tl P SETS 1 -‘6‘3-" - —6 " %30 e [ wnnn.'lzg: erocs Bl Ten:
wro u i, ke Contl i noes flins
.. 1 - 30y b 2- 131 3 O.Fashan #70203
Soquins R e R e G AL vices Fow [Rrein LI,y -y
T 21432 -+ ~ e 0AG] OE e ey B85 \ . 2 1Fosken &
’ AN A e S e iz M
. ; - ‘Avolen-Sed. !
} L 2 ; o~ . h L ” . Unignte ”'”4" :’: ¥ "
eg 1 r Citiea Serv. |0 € Blockmar Texace
. Guif Guif eer.ve 2.7 05a228
LD B " -1 78 .o‘
4 Al £ b 1
- | Yo‘t_e!iol’:: “"IB._
. Y ;s
o= =T === e igg
Cutf 1 3%% wrs Baagy L - B3
Tt AL it v O0we| Pu.
[ ! CW_Ardersonts) 1 TraiM 3 H
oss ‘e
& : 1 A 8. >
| 'O L%
AW 16
N U.f. Coxz M 4 us. .
! T * SanIgen
g Cuir % ol 5;-'" . s
. ” Piu-fo) s-i-8s
3178 ¥, 1ea%) eam 1010
asssry | -89 f e | S 2. Ll s
oo 7 h?:‘»!r’c /81 Prough- A MNonagan | :
’ - EILAA anie L. 7
¥ &‘.lk‘ [ ] -‘VJ” &.H ) - R
oy i ré”‘- it IR I 1 - ————
(4 Romeisan Wea. o ~28- iegon Qs Yy -
Porduveterms 1) "?,.','.‘ E:,:;{ e 1- 82 1 gan Pet. ¢ Q 5
’ Cuf fayed ; e R Bt ! ) e .. K- Sam,
' T iy " Romoger® 1 . ik I . :
: 3 2- -8, Homagan r4 Cofelew Drewysit R
sz | ZcSneite Lucteg et o Loy ail> frate 2125 s Stete Lo orme Sigbe :
T3 FreatinAslon & Eoir . agan Let. 23271 Managon Pet ““”‘i’g’.r >
M Yo e e ::l;tn v Lare R,0-Andecsan .M.l. PR gl v ) i o [ess: . >
oSraw! = Ay At U N RN 200, PSoass ' 375097
v 3= Hats ' it ey P Fadra ™ iy~ C
B P ennizoil é?@',{"é’; . , , ..,..E,. N é“ T uac -....r@ 2Pt NoRGgORIEE %
» L Jessr A eny fewar 1 3502777 - pound 24
T~ ~— : 20 2t —-—f—— W v '(Pﬂmm, HoganPel. P
o (P ’ ., "IN | Pardue Forme J 321 - I°8% nt. >
3—-«79: ssas | : : .o , o1sazey’ ; e J 5268 392 airay ises | ‘Covetowbraietni”
g2 } L - o O] m'”” -l.1'¢_rza_\ i & By
tea7 ] Eafieid | W Meador s KRS .
H _%" . L3 -z‘-uJ us ’ s . “‘Siate . ey Ba -
"% % pennzeil WS Aphatt Daviafasment, S BTl She eoudl 2 -%?;%PRL@) B (AR.Coy )
a-i-7s 2ivas - AmerTrading% "2 2 by caun wgegnie g e [Prese] U - 0514057 :
' # 7  Amoca ¥y I_ fuvoserl) 1 4% Narager Tern (inescol EN o g
c . . - w@”h-.nﬁu Sh-l]n  Hanog0n “
1 ’ . S Fat. 6 ="~"$:" _ St e _
: PR v 29 3 — ; Y ot 30 [ Wiied T 7, o,
1 : J 7] ."" oy Hauk-saea 4 . e oo
1§ 9\?%‘3‘“ i e ! _ femeemprom |- ¢ stis
B - 3511 Mt i . . . 3 roes Bordpst it ce
w T, ‘H%H%ﬁrAJ_P.E;IJ = ) Petiy ’.""""'tw' g his
[ 11 as. MR)( US . w.Meods ';5’.%‘,"' os. 4 Jisieg ) fg‘a 209
qarw Waien)
W.G.Abbaty ’,‘."".2"‘,':
%asled™ X428y o238
+ b = BT e Pet:
o 3 Pevarai : ' »
T-1- M mmmos -
Ly s 1. o ol
= 3 o =TS - w32 3 T s ? - WP — T
2 e Morethes b pean o | o¥m 1 Wi EHACKBERRY &
17t xcis | T-aow ) L feamy  jgmeyeon HILLS UNITH
et 7t B 1 _ poragoapety el - 4R HILLS UNIT §
W8 fwaiscany) 24 H -stat > pptn
a3t Cany. 1 E - P N IE ] “Cotciow Orow Unit™ §
Sare,. US v Stere us rae . !
5 x 139 90 [ 3 ey 2 1f 4158 Satyy  5143.54 714358 1 4366 370099 v
o N e *amer, 2ead et jour | Guif [ Texoafigiric |Aliied Chem. D A
Willer 2-1-8) 18333 -1-84 3-30-70 16994 ss 16-1-79 1278 ﬁ-’ul ,y
7-1.825 10081} ry t i o 1 N7y LTS _gamen
+ 4 b 2 4 T ==+ -b.ﬂ#ﬂai* m
W.C.Nmhatt a ¢ ] . ey~
- l . R 1 Nortn Ferk™ o8 208
; 0igs 1 I TR ST S Saiiteet P S ek
A — € — — — ~ L) _L""—“o.u:#nls‘ie 2
Failenl Gut® | Altied Chem. ' &
v +-62) 7 -0 - .08 Y 1 3tdof Tex. 8- 15-77 riod
"Bican 15637 1e60s o4 Wissea e e
e o vy aten @ B3 To Bus
‘ e [] # 84 9 20-64
TS . 1
H LS. Js LS oy U5, S':'t
- g ) m D : - ),
Y T— O | i VR | S 2
9.0-87) v-1-92 - u:‘.'..;n 18508 LAY 28347 25343 je-1-7 M.
p5sta 15668 G:-}-'-- : L-‘ Frese ,1 jeTs
ok '
ui L&l u.s. [} - x
¥9.20 5 7 ' "t ol Fmmam— W hsx s ———— A= =—= 5336
9.0 I & | .57 et v Mompants >Nt
: X Peemiei | & 3903 seico gt KA Gou
Oiiras | I W MeazerRl ¢ i Jones L
! = =
e @ . gvind] ownith Colf %?
’ ford Asrie Brewn 2174 16934 3 ? ,.,{
. ° 1sal3 . S J W, Meacaris) L5, US. N u.s.
- —— - wezoil § i f inad i .
“r 352 AtiedCrem | 5.8 5ctrey [6-r7re  RENTEGL s0Cox! Aiied Snern | shesy  Fronklin, = Tater Sy
1 ARee RO R R L;3020 L-agse 18 3roughl o rs s : R -
"y > nas 2932 __zu!JJ ; .,s-!;.sl X
4 L _s™rem 1 T s = e w0 iBesz IR
CY] - E - Pennzoit | o, I e,
: I -;g'ﬂﬂ b 3.7 -75,, 1 w l’:t’l’:'u"’]»—@l - 'Y
* ; ; L0 12-3020 2122 ot 9272 e mi s R TR R
S pene e 37~ EXHIBIT "A" - CASE #5917 e
] ; '&mﬂﬁﬁnxgﬂ : >t . : 3
1-15:8019 18- % |
3.7} Eher . ' L300 1 agys .‘;,',,, R |
13797 - 1 iy Y]
i d MU i 17z ot _Jennxovi -~ "pf‘lnsnmr' ! | Land 0"“‘-‘"5“‘ p Map .
Suif § :?‘n,’g_s‘ 1% ";2,':;_. -'n“'-"ség y 1 i - l
ES b 26 -t L W e ——————
?5;;:’: ::i * u.s. State “{' é 25 : vs. I : us. _r C.R.Keo l u.s. I|
S I i HCSTH BT R S N el s i
ey PR B H '




S D | S N
CATCILAW DRAW _FIELD AVALON FIELD,

MORROW_GAS (640 Ac.) "b—>—"10RROW GAS (320 Ax.)

N | L

-~ A 000

- L7819
°
/fsu LAY

® 509 / 72 * 7693

»‘7095'\

AN

.- 1848

4
/o
S UNDESIGNATED

,

K I( 320 Ac))

L
CATCLAW DRAW _UNIT

H.P C. OPERATOR
I |

HANAGAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

STRUCTURE CONTOUR MAP ON B/ MORROW SAND
CONTOUR INTERVAL: ) - 50 FEET
APRIL : : : 1977

\ 2 ' 3 MILES

S N

EXHIBIT “B" - CASE #5917

i ~:-»-mmgu~«mnmmsﬁmgmmmmm, 2



AT

PHONE 808 - 623-B033
&@é\m ’ J. P. WHITE . BUILDING
) POST OFFICE BOX 1737

PEF%@H—:E@[\V‘] ROBW:L.L..’ :gv: MEXICO

CORPORATION

April 26, 1977
Via Certified Mail-Return Receipt Requested

To: Attached list of addresses -
Offset Record Title Owners of 0il
 Lease/s - Hanagan Petroleum Corporation
Round Mountain #1 - 2310' FNL & 660' FEL
Section 34, T 21 S, R 25, East, Catclaw
Draw Morrow Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico

This letter is to notify §ou (as an Offset Record Title Owner of 0il and Gas

leasehold interest) of our desire to drill the captioned well at an unorthodox
location (as captioned), with all of said Section 34 to be dedicated to this
well. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Docket 16-77, to be conducted at

"~ Santa Fe, New Mexico on May 16, 1977, includes Case 5917, which is our applica-
tion for approval to same. :

A plat showing the area is attached.

Very truly yours,
HANAGAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

’ %o%ért 3.’Hanaga:§ §

RGH/vew
Encls.

A

o tor 5 A
o madn LR T e g Sl s T e gAY




- ADDRESSES:

Allied Chemical Corp.
13th. Floor-Wilco Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701
Attn: Mr. Paul Fergurson

Amoco Production Company
P. 0. Box 3092

Houston, Texas 77001
Attn: Joe Pulido

Gulf Energy & Minerals Co. - U.S.
P. 0. Box 1150 )

Midland, Texas 79701
Attn: R. E. Griffith

Texas Pacific Oi1LCompany
P. 0. Box 4067 ,
Midland, Texas 79701

Union 0i1 Company of California
P. 0. Box 671

Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: Land Dept.

Shell 0il Company

P. 0. Box 991
Houston, Texas 77001
Attn: Land Dept.

D. J. Sorenson
P. 0. Box 1453
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Page 3 of 3 .
Exeminer Hearing - Wednesday - May 25, 1977 Docket No. 17-77
CASE 5888: (Continued from April 20, 1977 Examiner Hearing) . s

Applicaticn of Dalport Oil Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its A. L.
Christmas Well No. 3 to te drilled 330 feet from the South line and 2310.“eet from the East line
of Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5910: (Continued from Ap=il 20, 1977 Examiner Hearing) ’ st

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for gas pool creations and downhole commingling,-
Eddy County, HNew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the ereation of three
Pennsylvanien gas pools in Townships 17 and 18 South, Ranges 24, 25, and 26 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico, including the Richard Knob- and East Fagle Creek-Lcwer Penn Gas Pools with provisions
in each for commingling Strawn, Atoka, and Morrow production in the wellbores of wells drilled

- therein, and the Ecgle Creek Permo-Penn Gas Pcol with provision for commingiing Wolfcemp, Cisco,
Canyon, and Strawn production in the wellbores of wells drilled therein.

CASE 5915: (Continued from May 11, 1977 Examiner Hearing)

Application or C.'W. Trainer for directional drilling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the directional drilling of his Boyd Well No. 1,

the surface location of which would be 830 feet from the South line and 2130 feet from the West
line of Section 13, Township 20 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant
proposes to vertically drill said well to a depth of from 5100 feet -to 7900 feet and to then
directionally arill in a southerly direction, -bottoming said we1l in the Morrow formation at a
triue vertical depth of approximately 13,500 feet within 200 feet of the center of Unit F of
Section 24, Township 20 South, Range 32 East. The N/2 of said Section 24 would be dedicated
to the well.

QAS-Ei (Continued from May 11, 1977 Examiner Hearing) ’ ) .
Application of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodor loecation
of its Round l'ountain Well No. 1, to be located 2310 feet from the North line and 660 feet from
the East line of Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, 21l of said Section 34 to be dedicated to the well.
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

HANAGAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR

AN UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATION, -SECTION

34, TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25

EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. CASE NO. 5912

APPLICATTION

~ Comes now the applicant, Hanagan Petroleum Corporation, by
and th;ough its attorneys, Montgomery, Andrews & Hannahs, and
respectfully states:

1. The applicant prOpoées to drill its No. 1 Round
Mountain well in the Cat Claw Draw Morrow Field at an unorthodox
well location 2,310 feet from the North line and 660 feet from
the East iine, Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 25 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico. .

2. Pursuant to the Pool Rules of the Cat Claw Draw ﬁorrow
Field, all of Section 34, Townéhip 21 South, Range 25 East,

Eddy Counfy, New Mexico, ;hould be dedicated to applicant's
proposed No. 1 Round Mountain well. .

3. Applicant states that the proposed unorthodox well
location constitutes the Eest geological location for the
proposed well. - ;

4. The granting of the application is in the interest of
the pre&entidn of waste and the protection of correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, the applicant respectfully requests the Commis-
éion to éﬁprove its proposed location for its proposed No. 1
Round Mountain well 2,310 feet from the North line and 660 feet
from ;he East line, Section 34, Townéhip 21 South, Range 25 East,

Cat Claw Draw Morrow Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.




Respectfully submitted,
MONTGAMERY, ANDREWS & HANNAHS

By

Santa Fe, New Mexicd|87501
Attorneys for Applicant
Hanagan Petroleum Corporation




‘. Docket No, 15-77

Dockets Nos, 17-77 and 18-77 are tentatively set for hearing on May 25 and June 8, 1977, Applications for
hearirg must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSICN HEARING - THURSDAY ~ MAY 5, 1977

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - MORGAN HALL
STATE LAUD COFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5912: In the matter of the hearing called by the 01 Conservation Commission on its own motion to con-
sider the establishment of categories of plugging bonis, including blanket bonds not exceedirg
$50,000, and one-well bonds in amounts determined sufficient to reasonably pay the cost of
plugging the wells covered by each bond. Also to te considered will be the exclusion from
future bond forms of provisions conditioning performance on recompense for damages to livesteck,
range, water, crops or tangible improverments. Also to be considered will be the amendment of
Rule 101 of Cormission Rules and Regulations concerning the above provisions.

) Docket No. 16-77
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ MAY 11, 1977

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followling cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Oonsideratioﬁ of the allowable production of gas for June, 1977, from seventeen prorated
pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for June, 1977,”from four prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico. .

CASE 5913: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to
pernit Kent Shannon, American Employers' Insurence Company, and all other interested parties to
appear and show cause why the following wells in Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be

: plugged and sbandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program:

Hi lLonesome Well No. 1, located in Unit D of Section 32, Township 8 South, Range 27 East;
E1 Paso Well No. 1, located in Unit M of Seéction 36, Township 10 South, Range 26 East; and
Karma Well No. 1, iocated in Unit O of Section 16, Township 10 South, Range 27 East.

CASE 5914: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an unorthodox.oil well location, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its
Wimberly WN Well No. 11, to be located 990 feet from the North line and 1490 feet from the West
line of Section 24, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Justis-Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5915: Application of C. W. Trainer for directiomal drilling, lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the directiomal drilling of his Boyd Well No. 1, the sur-
face location of which would be 830 feet from the South line and 2130 feet from the West line of
Section 13, Township 20 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to
vertically drill said well to a depth of from 5100 feet to 7900 feet and to then directicrnally
drill in a southerly direction, bottoming said well in the Moirow formation at a true verticel
depth of approximately 13,500 feet within 200 feet of the center of Unit F of Section 24, Town-
ship 20 South, Range 32 Easi. The N/2 of said Section 24 would be dedicated to the well.

CASE 5916: Application of Marathon 0il Company for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicent,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commipgling of North Vacuum-Abo,
Vacuum-Wolfcamp and Vacuum Upper-Pennsylvanian production in the wellbore of its LicCallister
State Well No. 7 located in Unit N of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 34 Fast, Lea County,
New Mexico.

CASE 5917: Application of Hanagan Pet. Corp. for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
- Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of ifs Round
Mountain Well No. 1, to be located 2310 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line

of Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, all of said Section 34 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 5918: Application of Marbob Energy Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox lceation of its
NG Phillips State Well No. 10 located 2645 feet from the South line and 1325 feet from the East
line of Seetion 27, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, Artesia Queen-Grayburg-San Andires Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.




BEFORE THE 0L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

dr/ ; OF THE STATE OF NEW MLXICO
{ IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
- CALLED" BY THE OIL CONSERVATION . . . |
.~ COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR §
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: .

CASE NO__ 5917
| Order No. R- 5‘/(£I
' APPLICATION OF HANAGAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

i BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a. m. o May 25 , 1977
- at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets

: NOW, on this day of ' s 1977 , the Commission,
. a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and !
., the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises, !

i FINDS: | | P .
i ' )
; (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the

Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof. o

(2) That the applicant, Hanagan Petroleum Corporation , seeks
© for its Round Mountain Well No. 1 to be located
~ approval of an unorthodox gas well location/ 2310 feet from the North ;

- line and __660 _feet from the _East _ line of Section __34 , Township

‘21 south , Range 25 East ___, NMPM, to test the

Morrow : formation, Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That ®%e All of said Section 34 is to be dedicated to the

. {.K'That a weﬂ at said unorthodox location will better enable i

1 applicant to produce the gas underlyinz the proration unit.
i e . '
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% (6) That an offset operator with intevests in the Catclaw qub—
Morrow Gas Pool in Sectiqn 35, Township 21 South, Range 25 East,
NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, has objected to the proposed locatiqn.
| (7) That a well at the proposed location is at a standard
location relative to the North and South lines of said Section 34.
(8) That a wellrat the proposed location is 60 percent
closer to-the East line of said Section 34 than permitteé by the
Special Pool Rules for said Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool.
v ‘ ) (9) That a well at the proposed location will have an area
of drainage in the Morrow formation which extends 109 net acres
into said Section 35, more than a well located at a standard
location in said pool.
{(10) That to offset the advanﬁage géined over the protesting
bffset operator, production from the well at the proposed
unorthodox location should be limited from the Morrow formation.
(11) That such limitation should be based upon the variation
bf the location from a standard location and the 109 net-acre
grxxEag encroachment described in Finding No. (9) above, and may
best be accomplished by assigning a well at the proposed location
Aan acreage factor of 0.74 (100 percent North/South factor plus

10 percent East/West factor plus 83 percent net-acre factor

ﬂivided by 3).

(12) That approval of the subject application subject to the

bove limitation ‘will afford the applicant the opportunity to
; roduce its :just and equitable share of the gas in ﬁhe subject
ool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of

necessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from

the drilling of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise

brevent waste and protect correlative rights.




i, Order No. R-

{ (6) That approval,Of the Yubject app]ication wlll a ford the :j£11cant
I~ the ppportunity to proﬁuce its just and equ1table}§hare of the gas in the

h subject pool, will 5}event the econpmic loss cau?bd by the-d 1111n

of a excessive/number of wells, an will ot

!' unne essary well§, avoid the augmengation of rigk arising from the ri]]lng
ise prevent wa¢te/ and protect !

corre at1ve ights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(l) That an unorthodox gas well location for the Morrow

AYelie Rourd Mountain Well No. 1.to be located 3
Gvpor ¢ formation is hereby approved for/zm:wedlxtxsbexioveted at a point 2310
i . ’ .
feet from the North Tine and 660 feet from the _ East
illne of Section ___ 34 ,Township 21 South __, Range 25 East ;
NMPM, Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
; New Mexico.
(2) Thatxthe _All  of said Section 34 shall be dedicated to :
the above-described,wé]l. - E
- o _ 3
Qcree 1
(3) That sald well is hereby a551gned a zqeuhi‘::;he fac- i

tor of 0. ’4 in the Morrow formation, and the operator of the
well, upon- completlon and connection thereof to a gas pipeline,
shall notify the gas purchaser of saad-maﬂhnﬁramw' factor.

{4) That'jﬁrisdiction 6f this cause is retained for the-
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. j

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- }
'above designated.
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